
 
 

 
 
 

Visiting the Summer Arts Institute 
 
Support and involvement in your child’s artistic experience are important; however, visits can be 
disruptive to serious work and concentration. Additionally, for the safety of students, a security 
checkpoint will be set up right after the Student and Parent Orientation (Saturday, June 8 from 
3:30 to 4:30). Students may not have visitors at OSAI after orientation, except as follows:  
 
Public Performances 

Visitors are welcome at all public performances. View the public performance schedule on our 
website at https://oaiquartz.org/student-performances.  

 
Free Day – Sunday, June 16 (gate opens at 9:00 a.m.) 

Students may leave campus from 11:30 a.m. to 5:15 p.m. This is the only time that students 
may leave Quartz Mountain during the Institute, and they must be checked out by someone 
listed on their Authorized Persons Check-Out Form (valid I.D. must be presented). Many 
students choose to stay on campus or return in time to participate in elective workshops and 
other activities in the afternoon. Visitors may eat lunch with students in the Sundance Café 
(11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.) by purchasing a meal ticket at the front desk. 

 
ONSTAGE Weekend – Friday, June 21 (gate opens at 4:15 p.m.) 

In addition to attending performances, visitors may eat dinner with students in the Sundance 
Café (4:30 – 6:00 p.m.) by purchasing a meal ticket at the front desk.  

 
ONSTAGE Weekend – Saturday, June 22 (gate opens at 9:00 a.m.) 

In addition to attending performances, visitors may eat lunch and dinner with students in the 
Sundance Café (11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and 5:30 – 7:00 p.m.) by purchasing meal tickets at 
the front desk. 

 
Final Day - Sunday, June 23 (gate opens at 9:00 a.m.) 

Family members are encouraged to attend Closing Ceremonies at 10:00 a.m. Following 
Closing Ceremonies, OSAI students will return to their housing area and begin checking out 
with their housing counselor. Students must be accompanied by someone listed on their 
Authorized Persons Check-Out Form (valid I.D. must be presented) in order to be dismissed. 
Students who drove themselves to Quartz Mountain will be allowed to check themselves out 
at this time. 

 
Overnight Accommodations 

Visitors who wish to stay overnight during performances should note that there are no rooms 
available at the Quartz Mountain Arts & Conference Center. There are 270 students whose 
families and friends will be visiting the final weekend and need accommodations, so we 
recommend that you make your reservations as soon as possible. Up-to-date information about 
lodging near Quartz Mountain is available on our website at www.oaiquartz.org/quartz-
mountain/directions.  
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